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Grand Erie Parent Involvement Committee



Wednesday, April 27, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.
Library - Waterford District High School
                                                                                                                                 Recorder: Wendy Hibbard
Minutes
1. Welcome and Introductions

Chris Lefebvre, Shawn McKillop, John Forbeck, Darryl Casey, Dave Lloyd, Kerry Bockenholt, Scott 


Wilson, Jean Montgomery, Jen Clark, Sara Léveillé, Rita Collver, Ronda Nix, Katherine Hagan, Patti 


Allan, Angela Hubber, David Kovacs.
               
Guests: Giancarlo Crotta, Samantha Nicholson, Eva Dixon                                                                                









2. Minutes
2.1 Approval of Minutes – moved by Chris Lefebvre seconded by Jean Montgomery that the minutes 



be approved as presented.



CARRIED

2.2
Business Arising from Minutes - none
3.  Updates from PIC members
3.1 Parental Involvement Symposium
K. Hagan/K. Rent
Katherine Hagan and Kim Rent reviewed a PowerPoint presentation with highlights of the PIC Symposium they attended in Toronto April 8th and 9th, 2011. 
Keynote speaker was Mary Jean Gallagher, Assistant Deputy Minister, Student Achievement Division.

PRO Grants – Schools and PICS are encouraged to apply for the Parent Reaching Out Grants.  The deadline for applications is May 13, 2011.

Canada Learning Bond – parents were encouraged to share information about the Canada Learning Bond program.  The Canadian Government offers $500 to families to help start saving now for their child's post secondary education.  Plus, the child could get $100 every year until he or she turns 15 years old to a maximum of $2,000.  More details can be found at www.canlearn.ca.

A clearer picture of the role of PIC members was emphasized:
· Support the role of parents contributing to their children's learning at home and at school
· Support many forms of parent engagement

· Identify strategies to remove barriers to parent involvement

· Provide a parent voice at the local level
· Support parents to acquire skills they need to be engaged in their child's learning.

Common Elements of Highly Effective PICS:
· Address communication on every level.  Develop a mandate or mission statement to support  the direction of the Board with student achievement being the number one focus.  Grand Erie has a good start with its webpage.  A calendar of events needs to be included, along with contact information and newsletters and an information resource library to help inform parents or students on a variety of topics.  Surveys empower us to extract information, which helps pin point needs.
· Training and Development – School Council Chairs’ Seminar addresses the structure & policy handbook, team building and conflict resolution.  Council Members Orientation Workshop gives tips on fundraising, communication money matters and volunteer recruitment.
· Parent Symposium – parents are invited to share and learn ideas on how to best support student achievement and well-being through workshops, speakers and displays.
· Ontario’s Shining Star PICs – include York Region School Board, Ottawa-Carlton Assembly of School Councils, Ottawa Catholic School Board, Niagara Catholic District School Board and Halton District School Board who have developed a handbook to educate the council chairs.  Shawn has already begun to put a handbook together and is hoping to have it completed for this fall.
Thank you to Katherine and Kim for attending the symposium and bringing this report back to 


GEPIC.
4. 

Director's Update
4.1 Planning Parent Engagement – parent tool kit publication has good strategies that could be reviewed as a group.  It can be found at www.ontariodirectors.ca
4.2 Making a Difference – A Practical Handbook for Parent Involvement Committee Members is 




posted on a website at www.ontario.ca/eduparents 
5. 
Planning, Discussion and Sharing 
5.1
Nutrition Policy PPM150
S. Nicholson/G. Crotta
Samantha Nicholson and Giancarlo Crotta handed out information sheets which gave an overview of PPM150 School Food and Beverage policy which will take effect in schools in September 2011.  All venues on school properties will need to comply with PPM 150 which includes hot lunches, all events on school property where food is sold.  The intention is to teach children to make healthier choices.
Exceptions would be anything brought from home, food/drinks purchased off school property, snack programs i.e. breakfast programs, field trips off school premises, community organizations, and anything sold in the staff room.
Schools have ten days a year where they don’t have to comply but are encouraged to still make healthy options for students.  Principals and school councils need to plan these days.

Principals have all been trained by dieticians from the health units.  Teachers are also being trained. Schools will be working with food vendors to comply by September.
5.2
Policy Development
J. Forbeck/R. Collver
It is a Ministry regulation to formalize the PIC and put some structure to it.  Statutory committees are identified in the Board Bylaws. 

Parents have to be in the majority in a PIC.  There was discussion on how many parents would represent the different areas – all areas and schools are different.
A discussion ensued about how to determine a selection of GEPIC members.  J. Forbeck will work on the bylaw to present to the Board.

5.3
Multi-Year Plan
J. Forbeck

There are three areas of focus in the Multi-year Plan: Achievement, Environment – physical, technical and safe inclusive schools; and Engagement.  Next step for GEPIC is to develop and implement a parent engagement model to focus on improving student achievement and well-being.

5.4
Communication Updates
S. McKillop

· Education Technology Celebrates!
A technology event was held for parents and school councils to update them on the Education Technology programs that are in the schools.

· Report on School Council Chairs' e-mail Address Inventory

A survey was done with principals to collect e-mail addresses of school councils. There is a lack of communication about using First Class.  Need to harness First Class, but there are some barriers: some parents have no access to e-mail, other parents are not aware of First Class or don’t know how to use it.

· Welcome to School Council Kit

Shawn asked for feedback concerning the Welcome to School Council Kit.  Some things that parents would like to see in the kit would be information on nutrition, conflict resolution, PRO grants, best practices, First Class, the basic role of school councils, chart with names of people to go to for specific information, a one pager of 'Who’s Who', web resources and safe schools.

The Board will hire a summer coop student to strengthen communication with parents – First Class passwords, how to use resources and instruction on how to forward First Class e-mails to personal e-mail. Principals of the schools need to work with the School Council Chairs to use First Class.
· PRO Grants

The deadline for school councils to apply for 2011-2012 PRO Grant is May 13, 2011.

A subcommittee will be formed to coordinate a Regional PRO Grant application to help cover expenses for a Parent Symposium that GEPIC would be interested in hosting.

5.5
Budget – Programs supported by GEPIC
R. Collver



GEPIC budget consists of $5,000 plus 17¢ per student.  These funds have provided Kindergarten 





bags for compensatory schools which are high needs schools as determined by census data.  





GEPIC also supported Helping Students Learn Newsletters for about $1,000 a year.
A discussion took place about other options for kindergarten kits.

5.6
Updates from the Board Table
R. Collver/C. Lefebvre
· Norfolk Secondary ARC begins on May 31st 
· Budget review – May 17, May 25, June 8, June 14

· Education Week – May 4th.  The annual student talent show will take place at the Sanderson Centre.
6.
 School Council Update

6.1

Updates from Schools
Delhi Public School:  their chocolate bar fund raiser brought in $14,000.  They were also successful in CPIP grant for another $10,000.
Caledonia Centennial:  have been doing fundraising and event planning for a Mother's Day Pancake Breakfast and Family Fun Day.
Valley Heights:  there have been no fundraising activities.  The school has been discussing the upcoming ARC.
Delhi District Secondary School:  School Council meeting was cancelled due to a snow day. On May 6th the school is involved in the Relay for Life.  A musical was performed by the student body.  Mr. Kovacs will be a representative from DDSS at the ARC meetings.
Ada B. Massecar, Waterford:  their chocolate bar fundraiser raised $5,500.  They are getting ready for the EQAO breakfast.  The renovations still have to be completed at the school.
Ryerson Heights:  Ryerson Heights had their Believe Assembly today and many events are coming up – Dr. Sean Covey end of May, Fair, transition and naming of the new school.
Tollgate Tech:  May 14 is the date of the Annual Spring Sale which will include Muskoka chairs, pies from the bake shop, horticulture, masonry and metal works.
Mt. Pleasant:   Amazing Race in Math through the PRO Grant, Romeo and Juliet musical and poetry café.  These events happen with the cooperation of staff and school councils.
Waterford District High School:  through the CPIP program renovations were made to the change rooms and fitness room.  The school has an electronic board.  Musical production was performed by students.  A working elevator will be installed very soon so that GEPIC can be held in an accessible venue. 
 7.   Other Business – None 
8. 
Next Meeting – A fall meeting date to be determined.
Meeting adjourned 8:45 p.m.
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